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The Institute
is pleased to provide you with its revised survey of the treatment of individual retirement
accounts in bankruptcy under state law. This year’s survey covers the extent to which
traditional and Roth IRAs, SIMPLE accounts, SEP-IRAs and Education IRAs are protected
from the claims of creditors under state law when an individual files for bankruptcy
protection. As we have noted in the past, the law in this area continues to change fairly
frequently as a result of both legislative and judicial activity. Some of the more significant
changes in the law of the states are as follows: (1) many states have amended their
statutes to provide specific protections for Roth IRAs (e.g., Alaska, Arizona, Connecticut,
Florida, Kansas, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, North Dakota, Rhode Island, Vermont,
Virginia and Washington); (2) some states have amended their statutes to provide specific
protection for Education IRAs; and (3) both North Carolina and Vermont completely rewrote
their statutes. Additionally, relevant case law reported since the last survey has been added
in footnote citations for each state. Because this information is provided in summary form
and the area is one in which the law is not settled, this survey is intended to serve as a
reference guide, but not as legal advice. Further research or consultation with legal counsel
is recommended. Finally, please note that Congress continues to consider significant
federal bankruptcy reform legislation. Such legislation likely will include language that
would extend protection under the federal bankruptcy code to IRAs and other retirement
savings plans. The Institute has supported this aspect of the legislation and will inform
members if it is signed into law. Both the Senate and House of Representatives (H.R. 833)
have passed bills and are expected to work out differences in conference in the near future.
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